
PROCEEDINGS OF THE MOTT CITY COUNCIL 
December 12, 2016  

 
     The Council met for their monthly scheduled meeting on Monday, December 12th, 2016. Present were 
Mayor Mosbrucker, Council members Messmer, Steiner, Johnson, Quamme, Riedlinger, Wangsvick, and City 
Superintendent Mosbrucker.  Also present were Sheriff Warner, Holly Ottmar, and Erin Oberlander.  All 
motions are carried, unless otherwise stated. 
     Wangsvick moved and Riedlinger seconded the approval of the November Minutes. 
     Johnson moved and Messmer seconded accepting the police report as presented by Sheriff Warner. 
Investigations in November included a disturbance at the nursing home, a wandering person, a missing juvenile, 
24/7 violation and a gas drive off. The Sheriff shared that there is one deputy finishing the Academy and 
another has been hired and will start the first of January. 
     Superintendent Mosbrucker reported that the City has been very busy moving snow. The new Bobcat has a 
problem with the hydraulic system where the filter housing broke off. We are waiting for bobcat to come and 
repair. They have also been helping to clear out the guard buildings. The Council asked that the public is 
reminded not to shovel snow into the street. 
     Last month the City was asked if a band can play in a bar if there are band members under 21? The answer is 
yes provided they are supervised by someone over 21. No spectators may be under 21 however. 
     West River Medical has a Scrubs Camp scheduled for 3/29 with 68 Mott and Lemmon kids signed up. 
     Steiner moved and Johnson seconded giving out the same Christmas bonuses as last year to Pam Steinke, 
Kerry Mosbrucker, Robbie Keller, Roger Senn and Frank Schmidt. 
     Steiner moved and Riedlinger seconded signing the Southwest Water Authority Contract as presented. 
     Wangsvick moved and Steiner seconded approving the following 2017 Liquor License applications: 
Pheasant Lounge, Scorpions, Colombian Club, Cenex, Mott Country Club and Hettinger County Fair 
Association.  Wangsvick moved and Johnson seconded denying Bottoms Up Bar & Grill a 2017 Liquor License 
due to delinquent property taxes. Once property taxes are paid the Council will review the license application 
again. 
     Holly Ottmar and Erin Oberlander were at the meeting because the building where Just 4 the Health of It is 
operating has been sold. They were hoping to use a portion of the Armory for their classes. Johnson moved and 
Riedlinger seconded allowing them to use the back room of the armory, rent free for a six month trial period. 
     Steiner moved and Riedlinger seconded the approval of the bills as presented: 
    The amount of $15441.75 in salaries and deductions were paid as authorized. #37129 Hettinger County 
$5745.00; #37130 M&O Sanitation $3124.80; #37131 SW Diesel & Repair $300.00; #37132 Visa $452.88; 
#37152 AT&T $132.84; #37153 Commercial Bank of Mott $345.49; #37154 Consolidated Telcom $167.77; 
#37155 Crane, Roseland, Pikovsky $140.00; #37156 Dacotah Paper Co. $35.86; #37157 Fitterer Sales 
$1186.70; #37158 Frieze Auto Parts $471.89; #37159 M&O Sanitation $2314.44; #37160 MDU $4115.25; 
#37161 Mott Equity $745.47; #37162 ND One Call $9.10; #37163 ND Rural Water Systems $230.00; #37164 
ND Water Users Assoc. $100.00; #37165 Robbie Keller $250.00; #37166 Roger Senn $500.00; #37167 Share 
Corp. $630.45; #37168 Southwest Business Machines $53.99; #37169 Southwest Water Authority $7228.90; 
#37170 Stelter Repair $9748.06; #37171Total Safety US Inc $110.00; #37172 Western Steel & Plumbing 
$1110.92. 
     Quamme moved to adjourn and Riedlinger seconded. 
 
ATTEST:  
 
 
____________________                                                        ____________________ 
Pamela Steinke                                                                       Troy Mosbrucker  
Auditor                                                                                   Mayor 
  



 
PROCEEDINGS OF THE MOTT ZONING BOARD 

December 12th, 2016  
 

     The Board met for their monthly scheduled meeting on Monday, December 12th, 2016. Present were board 
members Steiner, Johnson, Quamme, Messmer, Wangsvick, and Riedlinger. Also present was Troy 
Mosbrucker. All motions are carried, unless otherwise stated. 
     Riedlinger moved and Quamme seconded the approval of the November minutes. 
     Johnson moved and Messmer seconded the approval of the following building permit. 

• #1873 – Fullfields LLC – New Deck 
• #1874 – Fullfields LLC – New Garage 

     Messmer moved to adjourn the Zoning Board meeting and Quamme seconded. 
 
ATTEST:  
 
 
____________________                                                        ____________________ 
Pamela Steinke                                                                       Mick Wangsvick  
Auditor                                                                                   President 
 
 
 
 
 


